
Update on HB 1218 from Patricia Hunter, WA State
Ombuds

August 17, 2021

Dear Friends:

Many WACCRA members actively supported the passage of House Bill 1218,
which secured a positive change for residents in skilled nursing and assisted
living. We worried about residents and their mental health during the Corvid 19
quarantine. Being isolated was hard for all of us, but especially so for those in
long-term care..

Effective July 25th, when HB 1218 went into effect, the isolation of residents in
skilled nursing and assisted living is no longer allowed. The new law gives each
long-term-resident the right to identify and see in-person an "essential support
person." This new law is a great step forward in securing residents' rights.

Many residents didn’t see their loved ones for months on end, unless “end of
life” provisions were in effect for the resident. This won’t be allowed to happen
again.

Attached is a recent memorandum from Patricia Hunter, State Ombuds, which
gives more information. It outlines what provisions must be made for long-term
care residents to visit with their essential support person. WACCRA's new
website will be up and running by the end of August, and this 4-page document
will also be available there under the Resources section.

Thank you to everyone who actively supported this change in the law. And, as
always, thank you for being WACCRA members.

 

http://www.waccra.org
http://www.waccra.org


Sincerely, 
Donna Kristaponis 
WACCRA President
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